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Good afternoon Burlington Shag Club Members, SOS is just a few weeks 

away. Hopefully by now, most of you have purchased your SOS cards and 

secured a place to stay. Speaking of securing, we have secured the Arcade 

for our annual Script Party for all Burlington Shag Club Members. Our party 

will begin at 5 PM and last until 7PM. Each current club member will be 

issued script that will allow you to purchase food, a beverage, or help buy 

merchandise from the Arcade. So before we head to SOS and our Script 

party, we have decided to have a Pre-SOS Party at Showtime Lounge 

on April 8. Pictures will be taken and there will be music to keep you on the 

dance floor all night. So SOS will come to Burlington April 8--Be There....

This script party is another opportunity for club members to gather together at 

the same time in the same location to celebrate our SOS Spring Safari 

2016. Some may say "the small amount of script is not worth the effort". The 

party is not about the amount of money being given, it is about arriving safely, 

having the opportunity to be at SOS, posing for some club photos for our 

newsletter, talking over all we have done this trip, and getting on that dance 

floor representing what I call the best club in the world. In the big scheme of 
things, this memory is PRICELESS.

In reading this newsletter, you will find all the information pertaining to our 

FUN golf tournament---bear in mind the big word FUN. Now as many of our 

members are great golfers, many of our members may not be so great. With 

this in mind, this is why we have a FUN tournament so everyone will be there 

for the same reason----TO HAVE FUN. If you are like me and really can not 

play, come anyway, we have a great time in the cart barn while others are 

playing golf. We learn new dance steps and line dances, and when a cart is 

available, we ride out to see how much fun is being had on the course. A 

cookout will be had later and I hope many of you will come over and have 

lunch with the golfers.

Luau - plans are still underway but one thing I would like to mention, this year 

you will be able to purchase tickets with your debit or credit card on our club 

website, burlingtonshagclub.com (PAY PAL). More information will be 

forthcoming.

Hope to see you at Showtime on Friday nights---continue to remember our 
members on our Sunshine List--Now Go and Do Well
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Pay Pal---just want to mention we now have the capability of taking payments on our website using Pay Pal---

Janice McSherry is the administrator and Mary Gregory is our Webmaster. Many events we have ear will offer 

this service. You will be advised which and when this service will be available. Pay Pal allows our club to accept 

credit or debit cards. Please know this is just another option, cash and checks are still accepted. You will still 

be able to decide how you want to make a payment.

Fun Golf Tournament----this is a tournament for our members and guest--it is meant to be fun--but it is also a

way to raise funds for our club. Participating in some fashion one way or the other puts money into our 

checking account---so please think about playing golf or coming later to the cook out. We do a 50/50 at this 

event--another way to raise funds and remember someone always wins the other half.

Luau----Jack and Darlene are chairing but they need workers to make this another huge success---please offer 

to work a short shift at the front door--help with the serving of food---help make decorations--help set up tables 

and chairs and then stay a little longer to clear off the tables- and fold up chairs---

SOS Spring Parade

Carolina Beach Music Awards Committee has entered as a TROOP in the Spring SOS Parade.

They will not have a float--there will be walkers, golf carts and some convertibles---mostly they need walkers to 

interact with people lined up and down the street watching the parade---as the walkers will be behind the golf 

carts and convertibles, you will not be walking at a fast pace--you will have time to stop along the way and speak 

to the people, have a little fun as you pass out flyers or buttons or carrying some signs that give information 

about the Carolina Beach Music Awards and their desire for more members.

The ultimate goal for increasing membership is to have the CBMA awards shown on National TV like the Country 

Music Awards. We talk all the time about preserving our lifestyle, well this would be a huge step in insuring that 

goal. Shag Clubs are now in many states outside the Carolinas but with the TV exposure many more would see 

why we love shag music (beach music). The only way to get this exposure on TV is to increase our membership.

I have been selected to be on this committee and with this appointment, our club members have been invited to 

participate in this TROOP entry for the Spring Parade. I have about six people who have shown interest in 

participating.

Burlington has always been known for their love of this parade. As we have done this for so many years, it was 

time to take a break. Thus we will not have a float in the parade this year. This opportunity will allow any of our 

club members to still be in the parade at no cost to you or our club. Each of our members will be grouped 

together and each member will be wearing one of our club t-shirts. Thus we will still be representing Burlington 

Shag Club and the Spring SOS Parade.

If you are interested, you need to email or call me 260-3129 sometime next week so I can put your name on the 

list. Also, if you have a golf cart at the beach or will have a convertible, I will need to know that as well.

I did hear it mentioned ---we just want to finally watch a parade---well our float was always at the end so we did 

miss the parade--well the TROOP entry is closer to the beginning so once you make the turn at the judges, you 

will get to see the majority of the parade.

I hope some of our members will sign up and help with this first time endeavor. Many of the winners from 2015 

will be riding in this TROOP group with us. So come on, let's help them out and have some fun in the 

process. Thanks Joan

Newsletter Deadline 
for the May  issue is 
April 25th.  Please 

email any articles you 
want to be considered 

for publication to 
tdmcdole@gmail.com

.
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Board Of Directors
Lucy Duvall

336-697-8833
lpduvall@aol.com

Dianne Neese
336-228-7203

Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com

Baxter Sellars
336-228-6126
bsell3631@aol.com

Steve Williamson
336-421-9704 sunbeamb@aol.com

April1- Chigger Woods

April 8 - Rick Turner

April 15 and April 22 – No DJ due 

to SOS

April 29 - Mike Harding

May 6 - John Williford

May 13 - Roy Childress

May 20 - Rick Burnham
May 27 - Ron Russ

Board of Directors March Meeting

The Board of Directors met at 

Country Club Lanes on Monday 

night, March 7th. Among topics 

covered was the clubs paypal

account. Discussion was held on it 

being able to begin earning interest. 

The Board of Directors recommends 

this account be used for other special 

events to keep separate from our 

regular account. The next Board of 

Directors meeting will be held 

Monday night, April 4 at 6:30p.m.

Lucy Duvall

Secretary
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BSC Business Meeting 
3/18/2016 

 
CALL TO ORDER: Kurt Lankford called meeting to order at 7:00 pm and a quorum was declared. 
WELCOME: Joan Kimbro welcomed and thanked everyone for attending the March meeting.  
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Jan Burwell mentioned to members in attendance if you have not been receiving the 
Shag Rag (Newsletter) monthly, please let her know. If you were not at meeting and have an issue receiving 
Shag Rag, please contact Jan or Tammy McDole, Newsletter Editor. We received a letter of appreciation from 
Katie Boon, Director of the Alamance Regional Charitable Foundation thanking our club for our generous 
donation of $4,000 raised for the Survivorship Fund. We also received an invitation from the Charleston Area 
Shag Society inviting us to their annual “Shaggin’ on the Boulevard” party June 17-18. If interested, see flyers. 
We have had (3) NEW members join since our last business meeting, totaling 31 new members and 239 total 
members. Motion was made to accept the minutes from February Business Meeting by Lorna Shively and 
seconded by Janice McSherry. 
BIRTHDAYS:  Jan Burwell shared March and April birthdays.    
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Amy Crawford shared beginning balance of checking account as of 3/18/2016 and went 
over deposits and expenses since last meeting. A motion to accept the report was made by Chris Bunting and 
seconded by Janice McSherry. There was discussion of monthly bank analysis fee included on bank statement, 
but was tabled until next meeting pending further information. 
BOD MEETING: 3/8/2016 ~ Steve Williamson shared possibly having a reception of sorts for new members.  
SUNSHINE REPORT: Debbie Burnham shared concerns for us to remember in thought and prayer. 
SOS CARDS: Edith Loy ~ 2016 SOS cards for sale, $30.   
PAYPAL: Janice McSherry ~ Leave PayPal associated with Special Funds Account, linked to Regular Checking 
Account.  PayPal can be utilized for most club sponsored events at this time.             
LUAU PLANNING: Darlene Oakley ~ Next meeting is March 31, 6:30 pm in the birthday room. DJs for the Luau 
this year are Chigger Woods and Rick Turner. 
FUN GOLF: Evelyn Turner ~ Tournament, 9:00 am, May 21-Saturday, Indian Valley Golf Course, $60/person. 
Cutoff date for registering for this event is May 19. Please join us for this FUNdraiser! You do not have to golf! 
There will be lunch ($5), line dancing, cornhole, etc. Soft drinks and water will be provided, BYOBeer! 
TRAINING PARTY:  April 8, Friday ~ Come join the fun at the Shag Club! You will be able to get ‘trained’ prior to 
Spring SOS! 
SOS SCRIPT PARTY:  For Members Only! April 23, Saturday, 5-7 pm at the OD Arcade, $5/person. Motion was 
made to have Script Party by Lorna Shively and seconded by Amber Allen. There was a majority vote FOR having 
the party. Our club will not have a float in the parade this year, but Joan Kimbro shared anyone wanting to walk 
or drive a golf cart in the parade could let her know.  
FUN MONDAY BOOTH: (Fall SOS) ~ Joan Kimbro volunteered to Chair. Motion was made by Steve Williamson 
for our club to have a booth and seconded by Chris Bunting.  
DANVILLE IRS PARTY: April 9, Saturday 
WILLOW OAK PARK BEACH MUSIC WEEKEND FESTIVAL: May 27-28, Friday-Saturday ~ check out website 
50/50: Susan McKinney won!  
MEETING ADJOURNED: 7:57 pm 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 33 members in attendance, list available upon request 
NEXT BUSINESS MEETING: April 29, 2016, Friday, 7:00 pm 
SUBMITTED BY: Jan Kyaw Burwell, Secretary 
 



SUNSHINE NEWS - April
Baxter Sellers – Emailed Kim and news was doing 
great now. Blood pressure dropped and he past 
out at work after a short hospital stay and test , 
need to adjust med's and heart is healthy. Many 
thanks for thoughts and prayers
Tommy McVey - Tommy biopsy test showed no 
problems and Dr will continue to keep a close 
eye on him due to past history.
Eddie Finch -Eddie went back in the hospital to 
tackle blockage that is causing pain and difficult 
in breathing. Talk to Sharon and things went well 
and his pain is much better and they are thankful 
for all the cards and prayers
Steve and Carol Pettigrew - Request asking 
for prayer email to let them know that their 
fellow club members are keeping them prayer. 
Carol sent back many thanks .
Carol and David Oakley -Last time I emailed Carol 
David is doing  well but they have not heard back 
from test
Prayer was requested for the Shine family

Steve Williamson 4/1

Josh Allen 4/4

Darrell Gaither   4/4

Dianne Neese 4/9

Chuck Upchurch 4/9

Bill Allred 4/11

Charles McKee 4/11

Evelyn Turner 4/11

Roy Childress 4/14

Al Fogleman 4/16

Sue Ward 4/16

Tim Wood 4/17

Doug Foley 4/19

Jack Oakley 4/19

Judy Lindley 4/20

Tracy Chaney 4/21

Karen Cheek 4/22

Jerry Dillard 4/27

Sissy Tillman 4/27

Jimmy Lynch May 6

Louie Madden May 6

Don McKinney May 12

Debbie Wilson May 14

Shelley Lassiter May 17

Sue Wood May 17

Kent Davis May 20

Larry Jordan May 23

Darlene Van Slyke May 23

Donna Holmes May 24

Teresa Love May 25

Baxter Sellars May 27

Jim Driver May 28

John Davis May 30

Jeanette Puckett May 30

Vicki Stafford May 30

Jeff Brooks May 31

Linda Wegwart May 31
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